
                              Wilton Community Area Partnership ( WILCAP) 
Committee Meeting 30th April 2012  7.00pm 

 Wilton Town council Chambers 
 

1. Present- Peter Edge,Rachael Ashton-Brown, Ivan Seviour, Jimmy Green, Clive Upton, Charles Smith,  
Dawn Wilson 
 

2. Apologies – Trevor Long, James Thompson Stephen Harris, Nigel Lefroy. 
 

3. The minutes of the last meeting were examined and agreed as a true record after adjustments were made to 
points 2 and 8. 

 
4. WfCap AGM 

                            Rachael gave a brief report on the WfCap AGM. She thought about 60 people in total had attended the  
                            meeting. Rachael, Jimmy and Trevor had represented WilCap. The CAM  was not in attendance and as of  
                           yet, there was no information about the priorities that were identified at the last JSN event that was held 
                           at Dinton Village Hall. A report on the AGM had been produced by Trevor and Rachael would email this 
                           to members fo r their information.  

 
5.  Asthma Project. 

              Much investigational work had been done on this project by Trevor and Clive. Clive would like to  
              pursue this issue with County Health and also with the people responsible for pollution/ air quality. 
              A vote of thanks was given to Trevor for all his hard work on this issue. It was felt that this is a  
              complicated issue  and the group was pleased that an overall action plan to develop this further 
              had been drafted by Dawn and Rachael at the recent WfCap AGM. 

                        
 

6.  Website Update. 
                 Rachael reported on her recent work to further develop the website. She had done work on 
                ‘tweets’ and ‘tweeting’. Any further ideas to help raise the profile or to extend the ‘blog’ would  
                 be gratefully received. There had been a lot of traffic on the website regarding the Queens  
                visit to the Close tomorrow. 

                    
                    
7. Treasurers Report      The treasurer reported a balance of £5282:25 
 
8. Correspondance/Information 

                                 There was no new correspondence to report. 
 
9. AOB 

          It was agreed there was a need to obtain a report from the CAM on the findings from the JSN event. 
           CAPS need to know what the issues are so they can get involved or find a community group to 
           take an issue forward. Dawn was tasked to find out about this. 
 
           Discussion also took place about the forthcoming Localism Bill and Neighbourhood plans. 
 
           A response was needed to James Thompson’s recent email. Peter and Ivan would look at this. 
 
         The Queens visit to the ‘Close’ tomorrow was discussed.  

 
The meeting closed at 8.45pm       Next meeting  Monday 30th July in Wilton Town Council Chambers at 7.00pm 



 
 


